SAMPLE LETTER TO BE USED:

January 24, 2012

Insert Name of each Commissioner
California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue 

San Francisco, CA 94102

Re:  PG&E Electric Marginal Costs, Revenue Allocation and Rate Design, A 10-03-014, PUC Decision 11-12-053

Dear Commissioner (enter name)       :

On December 15, 2011 the California Public Utilities Commission voted to reduce the submetered discount received by mobilehome parks from $11.54 per space per month to $2.40 per space per month.  The PG&E $11.54 discount has been in place since 1987.  PG&E later reduced the discount to $2.35 per space per month in a “true up” advice filing.  The reduction to $2.35 per space per month is an unprecedented 80% decrease in the discount, despite PG&E's recent residential rate increase of 2.4%. This unfair and unreasonable reduction will have a dramatic negative impact on our mobilehome parks. 

(Give reasons how the reduction in the differential will impact your park.)

I strongly urge you to modify your decision and to restore the discount to at least $11.54 per space per month. As a submetered system, we are required to perform the work of PG&E.  We are required to read the meters, calculate the bills, collect the bills, sustain a loss when the tenant does not pay their bill which generally involves the final bill and approximately 60 days of use during the time when the park cannot disconnect the service, maintain and repair the system, which includes maintenance and replacement of transformers, pedestals, submeters, trenching, distribution and service conduit, distribution protective structures maintenance. In addition, we are responsible for capital investment costs which include maintenance-related trenching, conduit, transformers, poles, service lines, service drops, meters, depreciation and taxes. Section 739.5 of the Public Utilities Code requires the discount to cover the reasonable average costs of providing the submetered service. There is no possible way that a discount of $2.35 adequately compensates the parkowner for this work. Reading the meters and sending the bills each month costs at least $1.50 - $2.00 per meter. A submetered discount of $2.35 will not, in any way, provide enough money for the parkowner to maintain and repair the electric system when needed. 

Thank you for reviewing this decision and modifying it to provide a legally adequate discount.

Very truly yours,

Sample letter to be sent to each PG&E Commissioner listed:

President Michael R. Peevey 
California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue 

San Francisco, CA 94102

Commissioner Catherine Sandoval

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue 

San Francisco, CA 94102

Commissioner Mark Ferron

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue 

San Francisco, CA 94102

Commissioner Mike Florio

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA 94102

Commissioner Timothy Alan Simon

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA 94102

